
 
 

 
 
 

 
Request 
 
Please provide a copy of the document or documents submitted to the DHSC as outlined in condition 3 of the 

Market Sustainability and Improvement Fund 2024 to 2025 Guidance as per the below: 

 

“Condition 3: As set out in the grant determination, the initial 2024 to 2025 report must be submitted by 
11:59pm on 22 May 2024 and must include: 
 
• confirmation that the local authority has allocated its share of the grant in full to adult social care, in line 

with condition 1 
• confirmation that the local authority has used its share of the £162 million Fair Cost of Care component of 

the fund to maintain fee uplifts originally made as part of the 2022 to 2023 Market Sustainability and Fair 
Cost of Care Fund 

• confirmation of which of the 3 target areas the local authority will seek further improvements in (local 
authorities must select at least one), alongside planned spend on each 

• reporting against all the required metrics set out in the ‘Activities and metrics’ section of this guidance* 

 
* The initial 2024 to 2025 report (May 2024) must include the following metrics: 
 
• final average external provider local authority fee rate in 2023 to 2024 
• average provisional external provider local authority fee rate in 2024 to 2025 
• free text to provide additional context on the report if required” 

 

Response 
 
Submission details are accessible via the following link:  
 
Fair cost of care (wigan.gov.uk) 
 

 

https://clicktime.symantec.com/15t5ZvPPoMYGpwdCQ6fYz?h=Owjlo2R7JozHlIa6InSMQkVU7YQTRjrYU8xa86PEaVM=&u=https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/market-sustainability-and-improvement-fund-2024-to-2025/market-sustainability-and-improvement-fund-2024-to-2025
http://previewwigan.wigan.gov.uk/Resident/Health-Social-Care/Adults/Fair-cost-of-care.aspx

